


May 27, 2011

The American Institute of Architects
Knowledge Communities Corporate Architects and Facility Management Scholarship
Attn:  Bruce Bland
1735 New York Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20006-5292

To the members of the CAFM Advisory Group,
 
Thank you for awarding me an AIA Corporate Architects and Facility Management Scholarship for the upcoming 2011-2012 
academic year.  This generous award will help me to continue my graduate education in architecture, as well as make it 
possible for me to study abroad in Buenos Aires this fall.  I am excited to expand my understanding of design by exploring 
the architecture and culture of Argentina, and to persist in achieving the Master of Architecture professional degree from 
Washington University in St. Louis.

After my first year as a graduate student, I look back and see myself rediscovering the social responsibility of architecture.  
During my senior year of undergraduate at the University of Virginia, I participated in my first design/build collaborative 
studio.  It was then that I started to appreciate full-scale fabrication and material research as a means to socially conscious 
design.  Currently, I am finishing up the construction of my second design/build studio project. Eleven other architecture 
students and I collaborated to design, fabricate, and construct a shade pavilion in the Botanical Heights neighbourhood of 
St. Louis.  This design/build studio project was unique because it relied mostly on digital design using Rhino script, and was 
only possible through meticulous digital fabrication using a 3-axis CNC router, 24 custom-made jigs, and a 36” x 36” 
thermoforming oven.

In the future, I hope to continue to work on similar projects that have a direct interaction with the community.  As a student of 
architecture, I am constantly striving to create beautiful and compelling spaces, while remembering the people and 
resources that are involved or affected.  Thank you again for choosing me as one of the scholarship recipients.

Sincerely,

Sarah A. Kott

m.arch candidate
december 2012

washington univ. in st. louis

address:
6031 waterman blvd. e

st. louis, mo 63112

contact:
703 309.7158

sakott@wustl.edu

sarah a. kott




